
POLICE BOARD
CITY OF CHICAGO 

REPORT OF COMMUNITY INPUT RECEIVED 
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING ON AUGUST 22, 2019 

Seventeen members of the public spoke during the public comments portion of the meeting. See 
the transcript of the meeting, posted on the Board’s website, for a complete report of each 
speaker’s remarks. 

The Chicago Police Department responded to the remarks made by Octavia Mitchell, John 
Perryman, Jennifer Edwards, June Norfleet, Matthew Brandon, Sharon-Banks Pincham, Loretta 
Turner, Alonzo Anderson, and Barney Barnhart (see below). 

The Civilian Office of Police Accountability responded to the remarks made by Flora Suttle, 
Kimberly Howell-Gilmore, and David Dewar (see below). 

The Office of the Police Board determined that the remarks made by Crista Noel, Lee Bielecki, 
Queen Sister, George Blakemore, and Robert More did not require a response in addition to that 
provided at the meeting. 
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COPA Remarks Regarding Citizen Comments 

Chicago Police Board Meeting 

August 22, 2019 

 

During the August 22, 2019 Chicago Police Board (Board) meeting the speakers listed below made 

statements related to COPA investigations or matters under its jurisdiction. Below is a summary of 

COPA’s follow-up with each person based upon those statements. 

 

I. Ms. Flora Suttle requested guidelines for requesting a case be re-opened. 

- August 22, 2019:  

Immediately following the Board Meeting, COPA Public Information Officer (PIO) Ephraim 

Eaddy provided Ms. Suttle his email address and asked her to direct her request and any 

additional relevant information to him to ensure for prompt attention. 

- September 6, 2019:  

COPA received an email from Ms. Suttle to which she attached a letter requesting the 

investigation be re-opened. The email is forwarded to COPA’s General Counsel, who advises 

COPA’s First Deputy of the request. COPA Legal and Investigation Divisions began to 

coordinate their review of Ms. Suttle’s request and the information provided.  

- September 17, 2019:  

Mr. Eaddy received a message from Ms. Suttle attaching copies of her prior correspondence. 

Mr. Eaddy confirmed receipt of the email with Ms. Suttle and followed - up with COPA’s 

General Counsel regarding status of the review. 

 

II. Ms. Kimberly Howell-Gilmore requested an update on a case that involves her son. 

- August 22, 2019: 

Immediately following the Board Meeting, COPA PIO Ephraim Eaddy obtained Ms. Howell-

Gilmore’s contact information. 

- August 23, 2019: 

PIO Eaddy contacted Ms. Howell-Gilmore to obtain the log number of her son’s case. 

- September 12, 2019: 

A COPA Case Liaison contacted Ms. Howell-Gilmore to provide a status update. 

 

III. David Dewar alleged officers made false statements and reports concerning him. 

- August 22, 2019:  

Immediately following the Board Meeting, PIO Eaddy provided Mr. Dewar with COPA 

contact information and explained how to file a complaint.  

- September 17, 2019:  

No complaint has been received from Mr. Dewar as of this date. 

http://www.chicagocopa.org/

